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‘An outstanding school, which is deeply committed to the Catholic mission… this school inspires all within this faith community 
to live life to the full.’   Ofsted 2017 

  

 
 

Tuesday 19th May 2020 
 
 

Update to the  
Possible re-opening of School from 1st June – Nursery, Reception, Year 1, Year 6 and children 

of key workers who are critical to the fight against coronavirus 
 
 

Dear Parent/ guardian Carer,  
 
Thank you for your patience as we gather all the relevant information for the possible further opening 
of schools from 1st June for the following years only: nursery, reception, year 1 and year 6.  I have 
been involved in a number of meetings, the last of which is tomorrow, and we have been working hard 
to assess the risks involved in us reopening.  Before taking any action we need to consider the risk for 
the parents who are making the school run, the risk to the children who will be in school, the risk to the 
staff that will be teaching those children and the risk to those that support the running of the school 
such as kitchen staff, cleaners and the office staff.   
 
We are at the stage where we are waiting for LA and Governor approval for our plans.  We have 
gained Diocesan approval today, so I am sure that approval from these other bodies will come 
soon.  Once approval has been gained, I will share the plans with you and you will have the 
opportunity to let us know if you are intending to take up a place at school.  
  
It is important to note that the Government will not be going ahead with the plan to further 
open schools unless their 5 tests have been met, one of which includes that the R rate is below 
1.  They will not know this too far in advance and have said that the earliest they will announce 
the go ahead for the plan is Thursday 28th May or Friday 29th May.  Until that date, none of us 
know if it will or will not happen and you will find out that decision at the same time as me 
during the national announcement. 
 
In order to give parents and school enough time to prepare, I intend to send out our plans before the 
end of this week, but parents should know that the first week back (whenever that may be) will be a 
careful and considered staggered return, so that we can amend our risk assessments swiftly and keep 
our community as safe as possible, this means that not all children will be coming into school on 1st 
June.  Further details and FAQs will be sent out before Friday as I know many of you are waiting for 
this information before making your decision. 
 
So to summarise, thank you again for your patience in waiting for our plans, these will be sent our as 
soon as they are ready so that you too can begin to plan and you can request a place for your eligible 
child/ren.   
 
Thank you again for your continued support during this very difficult time,  
 
Miss Hayes 
(Headteacher) 
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